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Let us hold fast 

the confession of 

our hope without 

wavering, for he 

who promised is 

faithful.  And let 

us consider how to 

stir up one an-

other to love and 

good works, not 

neglecting to meet 

together, as is the 

habit of some, but 

encouraging one 

another, and all 

the more as you 

see the Day draw-

ing near.   

Hebrews 10:23-25 

Mikeôs Minute 

THE MEANING OF CHURCH MEMBERSHIP  

As we head back to school and our full Fall Schedule, I thought it would be good to remind every-

one about the meaning of church membership at Flat Branch ï or any other church for that matter.  

Itôs time to get everyone back on board for all that God is calling us to do this Fall and beyond! 

Church membership is a believerôs expression of Christian disci-

pleship through union with a local congregation.  Every individual 

Christian is expected to unite with a local branch office of Godôs 

kingdom in their vicinity.  This is where they will worship God with 

other believers, be trained in their faith and move deeper into spiri-

tual maturity, serve Godôs people with their spiritual gifts, and con-

tribute to the mission of Godôs kingdom across the world. 

It can be a big church or a little church.  It can be a Presbyterian Church or a Baptist Church or a 

Roman Catholic Church.  But they need to join a church. 

As has often been said, there are no Lone Ranger Christians in Godôs kingdom.  You canôt do the 

Christian life on your own.  Being spiritual but not religious doesnôt cut it in Godôs kingdom.  You 

have to stand up publicly for your faith in Jesus, and then worship and serve Him with a specific 

family of believers.  This is Jesusô design for us all for 2,000 years.   

 

We all became members at Flat Branch by meeting with the Session, affirming our faith in Jesus, 

and expressing our desire to serve Him. We affirmed this before the congregation as well.  Our 

faith begins with a personal commitment to Jesus as our Lord and Savior.  That is the essential 

part, followed by baptism if that hasnôt been done already. That faith expresses itself by participa-

tion in the weekly fellowship, service, and worship of the church. 

We use five Vows or Questions Of Membership to bring everyone into a Covenant Partnership 

with Flat Branch as their official church home.  Other questions may have been used through the 

years, but they all get to the same point.  Here are the ones we are currently using, which are also 

used for adult baptisms: 

Membership And Baptismal Vows  

1.  Do you believe in the Lord Jesus Christ as the Son of God and Savior of sinners, and do 

you receive and depend upon Christ alone for salvation as offered in the Gospel?  

2.  Do you acknowledge yourself to be a sinner in the sight of God and in need of Godôs 

mercy and forgiveness?  

3.  Do you now resolve and promise, in humble reliance upon the grace of the Holy Spirit, 

that you will endeavor to live in a manner worthy of a follower of Christ?  

4.  Do you promise to serve Christ in His Church by supporting and participating in its wor-

ship and work to the best of your ability?  
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5.  Do you submit yourself to the government and discipline of the Church, and promise to further its 

purity and peace?  

These vows establish the basics of the Christian life everyone needs to share:  personal commitment to Jesus, 

following Him each day as He commands, and regularly participating in the life of Flat Branch as an intentional 

expression of our devotion to Jesus.   

 

Hereôs the big point:  if we omit ANY of these components from our regular routine, then we are not living 

as devoted disciples of Jesus.  These are not optional activities to be embraced only when the mood hits.  

These are the central expressions of our faith that shape our character for all eternity.   

 

How often should we be in worship, and participate in other activities at the church?  Some churches and pas-

tors insist it should be every Sunday unless one is deathly ill.  That should be every believerôs goal, but we are 

not that strict. We all have family events and vacations to enjoy from time to time.  However, if we truly love Je-

sus and want to experience the abundant life that comes through Him, we should be in worship far more often 

than we miss.  My expectation, as your pastor, is you should normally be in worship 3 out of 4 Sundays a month 

(or 3 to 4 out of 5 on longer months).  Would your Lord and Master expect any less? 

One of the issues that plagues many American churches is the curse of low expectations.  Because God is gra-

cious, and because we donôt want to upset anyone, we say worship attendance, financial sacrifice, personal 

study, and dedicated service to others for Christ are optional activities.  We are grateful if you honor us with your 

presence once a month or once a quarter.  That is a recipe for spiritual disaster.  Dedicated followers of Jesus 

think and act in the exact opposite way, ñBecause God is gracious, and Jesus died and rose for my sins and 

gives me eternal life, I want to spend as much time as I can getting to know Him, and learning how to best follow 

Him with my time, talent, and treasure.ò 

In other words, we have to be very intentional about our spiritual 

obligations.  No one drifts into Christian maturity.   We each have 

to choose it and pursue it and schedule it, like developing a skill 

for work or musical ability or athletic ability.  If you and your family 

are going to make it to worship most Sundays, you put that on 

your schedule early in the week and protect it.  If you want your 

kids to know Jesus and gain life through Him, you make Sunday 

School, Joy Club, and Youth Fellowship absolute requirements, 

and protect them vigorously.  If you are going to grow in your 

knowledge of Godôs Word, as an adult,  you carve out time to attend Sunday School or Bible Study, or similar 

events. 

This benefits you.  It also benefits your church family.  Flat Branch Covenant Presbyterian Church will not thrive 

or grow unless its members choose to live as dedicated disciples, and give God their best by giving it to their 

church family.  We grow towards spiritual maturity by assessing where our own congregation is, and doing what 

we can to help it thrive. 

Sometimes that is easy.  Sometimes it is very hard.  All family life is like that.  A church family is no different.  

There will be good seasons and hard seasons.  We maximize the good seasons by giving our best to those 

whom we love around us, and working hard to work through the tough times when they arise.  This is not just 

true for Flat Branch.  It is true for every church on the planet. 

So as we head into the fall, I pray that you will dedicate yourself to giving your best to God by being the best 

church member you can be.  Go back and pray through the membership vows, and ask yourself, ñAm I truly liv-



ing up to these commitments I made?  What can I do better to help my church and Godôs kingdom grow?ò  If you 

have been away for awhile, this is a great time for you to jump back in and give your church your best in all fac-

ets of your spiritual life! 

 

If you are not yet a member, we invite you to officially unite with Flat Branch as your family of faith.  Please see 

me, and I will get together with to discuss the Membership Vows and other privileges and responsibilities of be-

ing an official Covenant Partner! 

May God bless you and your family, and grant you a wonderful start to Fall 2018! 

Mike   

 

 

 

Joy Club Kick -Off Party Is 

Wednesday, September  5th!  

CHILDRENôS MINISTRY FALL DATES 

Wed. Sept. 5th - Joy Club Kick -Off  

Sat. Sept 15 - Family Fun Day  

Sun. Oct. 28 - FALL FEST/Trunk -Or-

Treat  

Sun. Dec. 2 - Advent Craft Sunday  

DONõT FORGET MISS DEBBIEõS 
GREAT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 
EACH WEEK AT 10:00 AM!  

 



YOUTH FELLOWSHIP IS BACK IN GEAR ON SUNDAY NIGHTS!  

Our Terrific Teenagers are back on their regular weekly schedule of Sunday night Youth Fellowship at 5:30 

PM.  Weôve got a full lineup of games, music, Bible discussions, fun events, and more  We can also do 

things like a trip to Sunni Skies Ice Cream, movies, and more Call Mike at (843) 368-0655 if you need more 

information about our group.   Any rising 6
th
 Graders (Lexi, Ashlyn, Kenny, Christopher, and others) are in-

vited to move up and join our Youth Group at this time!  

 

As we start the new school year, this is a great time to get in-

volved if you havenôt been beforehand.  We welcome all High 

School and Middle School students who are from church families 

and the community at large, and their friends!  This a group that 

offers you love and support as you deal with the challenges of 

school, family life, and building a strong faith for the future.  We 

will have time to deal with all your questions, doubts, and life hassles.  Donôt be shy!  We love and accept 

everyone!  Bring a friend with you if that helps you feel more comfortable! 

Confirmation Class For Youth Continues Into Fall!  

Dr. Mike will continue the Confirmation Class for High School and Middle School Youth during Sunday School 

(10:00 AM prior to worship).  The purpose of the class is for you to 

confirm your own faith in Jesus as your Savior and Lord to the 

world and be received as an adult member of Flat Branch, and by 

implication, the Church across the world.  We will cover topics like: 

Who Is Jesus?, How To Have A Relationship With Jesus, The Ten 

Commandments, The Apostlesô Creed, Presbyterian Beliefs, and 

more.  All teens who are already members are invited and encour-

aged to join in!  Nick, Mark, and Meredith are up to date with the class, but we can go back and re-do older lessons 

for other teens who werenôt able to start this important journey.  All teens are encouraged to step up and show their 

real faith in Christ.  Itôs a move that has eternal benefits!  

Put These Dates On Your Calendar For Sept. & October  

Sat. Sept 15 - FAMILY FUN DAY\  

Sun. Oct. 14 - CORN MAZE TRIP 

Fri. Oct. 19 - HALLOWEEN LOCK -I N 

Sun. Oct. 28 - FALL FEST/TRUNK -OR-TREAT 



Happy Birthday  
 
Luna Butler ð9/3 
Lauren Bain ð9/6 
Susan Darroch ð9/6 
Tony Hendrick ð9/9 
Meghan Taylor ð9/9 
Lloyd Viox ð9/9 
Marie Wilson ð9/15 
Crystal Butler ð9/19 
Ella Butler ð9/21 
Liz Chrismon ð9/23 
Billy Lasater ð9/27 
Tom Shawð9/27 
Hilda Butts ð9/30 

 

Happy Anniversary  

 
 

Robbie & Heather Wilkins ð9/6 

MEMORIALS 
 
Euna K. Butler  
Donna Hadding  
 
Joseph L. Shepard, Jr.  
Reggie & Carol Bain  
Mary Lee Comstock  
Frank & Deanne Crowell  
Holt & Diane Felmet  
Mary Flowers  
Mary Lasater  
Garry & Tracy McArtan  
Ray & Becky McArtan  
Carolyn Shaw  
Charles & Monnie Smith  
Lacy & Ann Taylor  
 
Curtis R. Temple  
Reggie & Carol Bain  
Tony & Wanda Brown  
Frank & Deanne Crowell  
Mary Lasater  
Garry & Tracy McArtan  
Ray & Becky McArtan  
Carolyn Shaw  
Tom & Marianna Shaw  
Charles & Monnie Smith  
Lacy & Ann Taylor  

MEMORIALS 

Tracy Vain  
Mary Flowers  
 
Mary O. Walker  
Reggie & Carol Bain  
Evelyn Bordeaux  
Tony & Wanda Brown  
Mary Lee Comstock  
Frank & Deanne Crowell  
Holt & Diane Felmet  
Mary Flowers  
Peggy Hartung  
Mary Lasater  
Garry & Tracy McArtan  
Ray & Becky McArtan  
Carolyn Shaw  
Tom & Marianna Shaw  
Charles & Monnie Smith  
Lacy & Ann Taylor  
Larry Walker  
 
Richard Williams  
Reggie & Carol Bain  
 
 



Contact Us  

Minister 

Rev. Dr. Michael W. Armistead 

843-368-0655 Pastor cell phone 

910-893-8578  Church office phone 

910-893-8525 fax 

Email:  flatbranch-

presch@embarqmail.com 

Website:  www.flatbranchpc.org 

Check us out on Facebook too! 

Office Hours  

Monday-Wednesday & Friday 

9:00-12:00 

Thursday:  9:00-11:00 

Church Staff  

Secretary - Jackie Coe 

Organist - Tommy Shaw 

Pianist - Carolyn Shaw 

Director of Music ïApple McArtan & 

Tommy Shaw  

Bookkeeper - Georgette Dempster 

Custodian - Peggy Hamilton 

Groundskeeper - Dewayne Lee 

Treasurer - Roberta Keithley 

 C.A.R.E. (Christians Actively Reaching Everyone)  

Come JOIN the C.A.R. E. Ministry.  We have several teams you 
can join.   
 In-Reach Team:  Sends out cards and makes phone calls. 
 Out-Reach Team:  Makes visits to shut-ins and others in need 
  of a visit. 
 Prayer Team:  Prays for concerns of the church, its members, 
  and other important people in our lives, as well as, the    
  community and the world.   
   
You can participate on the team anytime. Please take the time 
each week to pray when our C.A.R.E. Team is praying. 
 
We have openings for those who want to participate in our 
C.A.R.E. Ministry.  It is easy and we enjoy the fellowship. 
 
The C.A.R.E. Ministry 

Will Resume Soon On Tues-
day Nights!  


